MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
TOWNHOMES II OF FAIRFIELD, INC. HELD ON MONDAY, MARCH 21, 2016 AT 7:00 PM, IN THE CLUBHOUSE
Larry Abrams called the meeting to order at 7:07 PM. The Meeting was properly noticed. 
ROLL CALL

Those members present were Larry Abrams. President, Lester Wild, Vice President Rachelle Cohen, Secretary. Also present was Suzette Lewis of Residential Management Concepts, Inc.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Lester Wild moved to approve the minutes of the last meeting that was held on February 22, 2016 as presented; second by Rachelle Cohen. All in favor. Motion carried.
FINANCIALS
Currently there is and unaudited amount of $27,943.15 in the operating account. The accounting department at Residential Management Concepts is still in the process of getting all of the bank information from the previous management company and will have updated information for the next Board Meeting.

NEW BUSINESS
Grievance committee

A discussion about the need for a grievance committee began. A letter was sent out to all homeowners requesting anyone to volunteer for the grievance committee. Only 2 people volunteered and there is still a need for an additional person. Suzette will resend out the email to the homeowners.

Proposals
A conversation began about the need for gutters or some form of drainage system at the backs of the units. When it rains some of the backs of the homes patios are flooded. The Board is requesting that Suzette Lewis obtain proposals for drainage issues. 

Landscaping 
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Trimming and hedging was discussed and the need for Carlos the landscaper to come and trim the hedges at the back of the homes. The board would like for Suzette to follow up with Carlos on trimming the hedges and cleaning up around the community more.

Wood Rot repairs
Estimates were given for wood rot repairs and the board would like additional estimates. Also repairs will begin on the 2 units that have immediate needs. The Board would like to hurry and get estimates so the repairs can be done.

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 8:1610 PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
On behalf of the Secretary, 
Of the Board of Directors, 
Townhomes II of Fairfield, Inc.  Homeowners Association
